
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
June 21, 2022 

 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

❖ The minutes from the June 7, 2022 meeting were approved.  
❖ Items Reviewed and Signed 

➢ Abatement Response: Bruce Vanlandingham Map 418 Lot 92 
➢ Abatement Response: Mario & Donna Santonastaso Map 406 Lot 31 
➢ Abatement Response: John & Joyce Putorek Map 414 Lot 62-99 
➢ Abatement Response: Janice Connor Map 201 Lot 94 
➢ Abatement Response: Richard & Frances Gonsalves Map 202 Lot 43 
➢ Abatement Response: Richard & Phyllis Riviere Map 202 Lot 24 
➢ Current Use Application: Map 411 Lot 206 
➢ Abatement: Map 411 Lot 206  
➢ Warrant for Unlicensed Dogs 
➢ Cemetery Deed Amended: Ronald Porter (Riverside Cemetery) 
➢ Cemetery Deed Amended: Cathy Porter (Riverside Cemetery) 
➢ PA-16 Application for Reimbursement to Towns and Cities in Which Federal and State Forest Lands is 

Situated 2022 
➢ Notice to State of NH Department of Revenue Administration that the Town will not be using the PA-28 

Inventory Form in 20233 
➢ Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: Map 413 Lots 99.2, 99.3, 99.4, 99.5 with access from King Road 

❖ Departments/Committees 
➢ Chief David Suckling, Police Department 

▪ Chief Suckling informed the Selectmen that he will not be working in Danbury after the end of June.  
There was a discussion about whether Chief Suckling felt that it would be worth pursuing combining 
the departments.  Chief Suckling expressed that he thought having an agreement drafted would have 
improved the voting results in Danbury.   

▪ Chief Suckling provided information to the Selectmen about body worn cameras.  Alexandria is on a 
waiting list for a fifty percent grant funding through the state.   

▪ Chief Suckling provided information to the Selectmen about FirstNet cell phones through AT&T.  The 
police department has been using demo phones from the company and the service area covered in 
town was better than what we currently use.  The FirstNet service network is designed for public 
safety. 

▪ Chief Suckling informed the Selectmen that he offered to keep Danbury’s gun in the Alexandria 
evidence room for safety; the Selectmen approved this decision. 

▪ There was a brief discussion regarding the state approving the carrying of loaded weapons on ATV’s 
and snowmobiles. 

▪ Chief Suckling thanked the Selectmen for attending the award ceremony where he was presented a 
Champion for Children award by the N.H. School Administrators Association. 

➢ Business 
▪ Mr. Tuthill announced that the next district meeting to review the school funding formula is scheduled 

for July 13, 2022 at 6:00 pm in the library at the Newfound Memorial Middle School.  The committee 
will be following up on information provided about expenses that are sensitive to student enrollment 
numbers and expenses that are not sensitive to student enrollment numbers. Doug Benton will be 
representing Alexandria at the meeting. 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:38 pm 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 
Also in attendance: Paul Sirard,  Kenneth Hall, Chief David Suckling, Larry Sharp, Nancy McComas-Sharp, Stephanie 
McComas 


